
 

City of Bridgeport 
School Construction Program 
Construction Management Services 
999 Broad Street, Bridgeport, Connecticut 06604 
Phone: 203 576 7984  
 
 

TO:  Parents, Administrators, Building Occupants, Teachers, and Staff 
FROM:  Nicholas Masciangelo, Director of Construction Management Services 
DATE:  February 1, 2018 
SUBJECT: Asbestos Removal- Central High School 
 
This is to inform you that asbestos abatement activities will be occurring during full student/children 
occupancy (from February 5, 2017 to February 28, 2017) at the above referenced facility.  During full 
student/children occupancy, asbestos abatement activities will be conducted in two shifts.  The first shift will 
occur from 6:00 A.M. to 2:30 P.M.  The second shift will resume from 2:30 P.M. to 11:00 P.M.   
 
The following asbestos-containing materials will be removed from the below mentioned areas at Central High 
School: 
Upper B-Wing (Nurse office bathrooms) 

 Black damp proofing  
Upper B-Wing (B114, Guidance offices, B107 – under CMU walls) 
 

 Floor tile/mastic  
Please be advised that all work will be conducted within the Federal and State regulations for proper asbestos 
abatement procedures.  During this project the asbestos abatement contractor will be monitored by an 
industrial hygiene firm, Fuss & O’Neill EnviroScience, LLC located at 56 Quarry Road in Trumbull, 
Connecticut (Contact Person/Project Manager; Eduardo Miguel Marques, (203) 374-3748).   
 
The abatement contractor is Standard Abatement Services.; a CTDPH licensed Asbestos Abatement 
Contractor (CTDPH license #000250).     
 
This letter was prepared and is being forwarded to parents, administrators, building occupants, teachers, and 
staff of Central High School prior to asbestos removal activities as required by the State of Connecticut 
Department of Public Health. 
 
The State of Connecticut Department of Public Health – Asbestos Program is located at 410 Capital Avenue 
in Hartford, Connecticut (Contact phone (860) 509-7367). 

 
Please post this notice in the area of abatement, on the main entrance to the school, in staff break 

room, and distribute to all staff and parents 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Nicholas Masciangelo, Director of 
Construction Management Services, Public Facilities, City of Bridgeport, CT, at (203) 576-8123. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nicholas Masciangelo 
Director of Construction Management Services 


